Gwernyfed Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 5th April 2016
St Peters Church Hall, Glasbury on Wye
Community Councillors Present
Andy Jones (Chair)
David Edlin


Derek Price
Ray Jeffries 


Eric Hoole
Cheryl Hyde



Grahame Day
Cllr Geraint Hopkins

In Attendance
Mrs Rachel Jones (Clerk)

1
Opening Comments and 2 Declarations of Interest

AJ welcomed everyone to the meeting.  There were no declarations of interest
3
Apologies

Margaret David 
4
Minutes of the meeting held on 1st March 2016
Accuracy

The minutes were accepted as accurate and were signed by AJ

Matters Arising

I
Item 4II
A response had been received from the Hay Festival team regarding the traffic issues, which included clarification that the meeting to discuss the traffic management is called by the Local Authority and not the Festival.  It was agreed to thank the Festival team for their response and indicate that the Community Council would be happy to correspond directly with the bus company on the issue of the bus stops in Glasbury.
Action: Clerk to respond to the Festival team

II
Item 4VI
On the issue of possible funding to assist with repairs to the pathway at the garage in Glasbury, GH reported that there was a budget, but that this is now managed centrally, covering the entire Authority area and is earmarked for the next three years.  He confirmed that the drains in this area are also the property of the garage.
III
Item 4VII
AJ thanked all for their comments on the letter distributed, and confirmed that this had gone to the Assembly members and the Brecon & Radnor Express.  He informed the meeting that the public consultation on the school proposals would commence on 6th April and would run for 6 weeks.  On 20th April there will be a public meeting at the High School and it is important to ensure that the strength of views being reported in the community be displayed at this meeting.  Attendance at the meeting will be ticketed for site safety and the tickets will be available from the 6th April.  CH reported that there is a petition in Felindre and she suggested arranging a meeting in the village prior to the public meeting.  It was agreed to try to hold this on 13th April, CH and AJ will liaise on this issue.  AJ reported that the campaign group are producing a flyer and it was agreed to produce a local one for Gwernyfed (for those not attending the Felindre meeting) to ensure as many people as possible are able to attend the public meeting; some may require assistance with obtaining tickets if they are not online.  GD asked to be sent details of the public meeting and how to obtain tickets and he will add it to his Facebook page. AJ reported that information previously submitted in relation to the proposals will have to be re-submitted, along with any new information.
Actions: Clerk to distribute ticketing information

CH to see if Felindre village hall is available on the 13th
AJ to establish the availability of the official flyer and produce a local one
IV
Item 4VIII
A projector had been purchased
V
Item 4X
A response had been received from Jo Lancey, Powys County Council, regarding the parking review, where she indicated that it would not be appropriate to mark parking bays on the road.  However, she had failed to reply on the issue of the bollards on the pitch leading to Dan y Bryn.
Action: Clerk to respond to Jo Lancey asking for comment on the bollards
VI
Item 4XV
A response thanking the Black Mountain Lions for the provision of defibrillators had been sent.
VII
Item 4XVI
DP confirmed that the minutes are on display in the noticeboard at the River Cafe.
VIII
Item 9(i)
The donation to Love Glasbury could now go as we are in the new financial year.
Action: Clerk to send donation.

IX
Item 10(i)
All of the documents are now available on the website, it was agreed to have a further discussion on this later in the year.
5
Planning Matters

16/13192/FUL – Proposed amendments to household extension and barn conversion as approved under applications P20980 and 10/05313/FUL – part retrospective – Pantygollen, Felindre, Brecon, LD3 0TB

Correspondence was received from a neighbouring property regarding this application.  It was agreed that whilst there were no grounds to comment on the wider community effect of the application, that it should be noted that the Community Council were dissatisfied that the planning process had not been followed in that part of the application is retrospective.

Action: Clerk to send response indicating dissatisfaction

NB  GH took no part in this discussion
6
Literature & Information Received
(i)
Talgarth Male Voice Choir


This item was received

(ii)
Walk for Life

This item was received

(iii)
Felindre Recycling Banks


This item was received.  There was a general concern that removal of the recycling banks would increase the fly tipping which is already evident throughout the area.
Action: Clerk to send response to PCC

(iv)
Crime and Incident Report


This item was received, although it was noted that Felindre doesn’t appear to be included in the list of villages

(v)
Playful Powys Consultation


This item was received.  It was agreed that a letter in response should be sent indicating that along with the current disposal of playground sites by the County Council, the potential closure of Gwernyfed High School could have a major impact on the play opportunities for young people in this area, it might be appropriate to re-visit this consultation in the future.
7
County Councillors Report
GH reported that the budget had been approved and there was a plan to review the highways depots in the county, which could result in just one in each of the south, mid and north areas.  He also informed the meeting that he had asked the planning department to investigate the large bunded pond that had been created near Tregoyd, and he would report back once he had a response.
8
Items for the Brecon & Radnor Express


CH distributed an item she had drafted which was agreed by all

9
Financial Matters
(i)
Felindre Focus

A request for financial support had been received from Felindre Focus.  The request for £120 was proposed by RJ, seconded by DP and agreed by all.
Action: Clerk to send donation

(ii)
Penyrheol Baptist Chapel

A request for financial support had been received.  It was agreed to ask for the accounts and what the money would be used for.  
Action: Clerk to request further information

(iii)
Clerks Salary & Expenses


The Clerks salary of £165 was agreed in addition to the re-imbursement of £249.99 for the purchase of the projector.

10
Any Other Business
(i)
GD raised the opportunity of amalgamating with Glasbury Community Council, this would have to be instigated, and agreed, by the majority of residents of that community so it was decided not to pursue this, although it was agreed that having a village split in two separate wards was nonsensical.
(ii)
GD expressed his thanks for the defibrillator training provided by Cariad, who provide the training and maintenance of the defibrillators free of charge.  CH to find out more information on Cariad.
(iii)
RJ requested that details of how to get tickets for the public meeting for those who are not online be sent through as soon as possible.

(iv)
CH reported that the drain in Felindre had now been cleared.

(v)
DP reported that the lack of drains in-between Aberllynfi House and Kerri was causing the footpath and adjacent properties (front gardens) to be flooded.  This had been exacerbated since the development at Dan y Lan.

Action: Clerk to write to PCC requesting the insertion of new drains.

Next Meeting – 3rd May 2016 at 7:00pm in Felindre Village Hall to include the AGM
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